
 

CROUCH END NEIGHBOURHOOD 
 

  
People at the heart of change 

 
An environmentally sustainable future 

 
Economic vitality and prosperity shared by 

all 

What we 
said we 
would do 

• Residents planning new local services   

• Engage residents to for cleaner and greener streets. 

• Tackle anti-social behaviour with resident engagement  

• youth engagement in decision making. 

• Provide on-street community notice boards and 
support community led fun days and festivals. 

 

• Improve kerb-side flower beds and  tree planting  

• New gardening projects for sheltered housing  

• Improve parkland much loved by local residents. 

• Tackle fly tipping and dumping hotspots, prioritising 
alleyways & narrow streets behind shopping parades  

• Introduce junior citizenship schemes at local schools. 

• Reduce worklessness and maximise income 
on Campsbourne estate  

• Promote and support the local economy, to 
create sustainable economic activity for local 
traders.  

What we 
have 
achieved 
so far 

• Resident led decision making in CPZs in Crouch End; 
Planning services at the new Hornsey Neighbourhood 
Health Centre ; Decisions about waste collection and 
storage arrangements in Crouch End alleyways. 

• Resident led gardening projects. 

• New young advisors training programme  

• New Camspace community room. 

• Three new community notice boards. 

• Two neighbourhood festivals and a multi-cultural youth 
cookery project 

 

• Improved three kerbside flowerbeds, and new trees. 

• New gardens at Carlton Lodge and Campsbourne. 

• Resident led improvements to Shepherds Hill Gardens 

• Engaged residents in local action planning on greening 
and sustainability issues. 

• New junior citizenship scheme at Stroud Green School 

• Significant improvements in street cleanliness in 
Stroud Green Road including fly posting and graffiti. 

• Significant reductions in fly tipping and dumping. 

• Children’s gardening club at Hornsey Library. 
 

• New welfare rights project on Campsbourne. 

• Employment advice and support for 
Campsbourne residents. 

• Support for families with small children facing 
deprivation in Hornsey, prioritising teenage 
parents and young Turkish speaking families.  

• New ‘Camspace’ community room on 
Campsbourne. 

• Financial support to the Crouch End positive 
dialogue with local traders’ groups.  

What we 
plan to do 
next  

• (1) We will introduce a junior citizenship / warden 

scheme at Highgate Wood Secondary School. 

•  (2) We will implement a Hornsey inter-generational 

project in Hornsey. 

• (3) We will develop the capacity of the Campsbourne 

Community Residents’  

• (4) We will promote volunteering.  

• (5) We will engage with residents on parking issues. 

• (7) We will increase resident engagement in local 

Policing Panels and promote neighbourhood watches. 

• (8) We will create citizenship amongst young people  

 

1. We will introduce a new grants programme for 

residents associations on ‘Homes for Haringey’ 
estates to create community gardens and allotments 
on housing estates. 

2. We will initiate a new gardening advice project, in 

partnership with BTCV, to develop residents’ 
gardening expertise. 

3. We will tackle effectively and long-term fly tipping 

and dumping in alleyways behind shopping streets 
and other hotspots across the three wards. 

 

1.  We will introduce adult education classes at 

Camspace 
2.   We will provide benefits advice to sheltered 

housing projects  
3.   We will run two job and training fairs on 

Campsbourne. 
4.  We will work with educational and training 

partners and local employers to create employment 
opportunities for Hornsey residents. 
 5. We will create locally based volunteering 

opportunities  
6.  We will develop an action plan for addressing 

multiple deprivation on Lower Stroud Green. 

Some of 
our 
targets 

• Junior citizenship scheme at Highgate Wood School 
Hornsey Inter-Generational Project by June 2009 

• Lower Stroud Green Residents Network by Sept 09 

• 20 residents to volunteering project by April 2010. 

• Increase resident engagement in local Police Panels 
by 25% and two youth representatives per panel. 

• Citizenship projects at 3 local secondary schools 

• Creation of three community gardens or allotments 
on ‘Homes for Haringey’ estates by March 2010. 

• Gardening advice project by March 2010. 

• Tackle effectively 3 serious fly tipping and dumping 
hotspots in each ward by December 2009. 

• 60 people in Hornsey benefits advice , March 
2010. 

• 30 people living in Hornsey Ward provided 
support through the Haringey Guarantee; 

• 2 job and training fairs held by March 2010. 

• Action plan published for addressing multiple 
deprivation on Lower Stroud Green Dec 2009 



 

  
Safer for all 

 
Healthier people with a better quality of life 

 
People and customer focused 

What we 
said we 
would do 

• Reduce incidents of anti-social behaviour on 
Campsbourne and the fear of crime. 

• Develop good quality youth provision, with decision 
making led by young people themselves. 

• Tackle and reduce drug-related crime. 

• Promote healthy living and develop locally accessible 
primary services within the community. 

 

• Build cohesion through an inclusive youth and 
community project reaching  out to all ethnic groups  

• Build a residents’ network for Lower Stroud Green  

What we 
have 
achieved 
so far 

• Anti-social behaviour resident’s survey on 
Campsbourne leading to temporary dispersal zone on 
Campsbourne, new environmental projects to design 
out hotspots and quality youth programme. 

• Stapleton Youth Club opened in Stroud Green 
supporting youths at risk from drug crime. 

• Partnership working on Stroud Green estates to close 
down properties being used for drug crime.  

• Installed door locks at homes at risk of burglary. 
 

• New holistic services at Campsbourne Children’s 
Centre to support parents with young children in 
Hornsey. 

• Engaged residents in decision making about service 
planning at the new Hornsey Neighbourhood Health 
Centre, through debate at an area assembly meeting 
and local workshops. 

 

• Inter-cultural youth cookery project – (Kurdish, 
Somalian, African and Caribbean communities).  

• New residents’ association at Carlton Lodge. 

• Supported community festival in Lower Stroud Green. 

• Local ‘making the difference’ programme focused 
entirely around local residents’ ideas. 

• New representative focus group bringing together 
Crouch End residents associations in decision making 

• Youth Advisors trained to support decision making 

What we 
plan to do 
next  

(1) We will deliver two projects with leadership from the 

newly trained ‘young advisors’. 
(2) We will launch the project– ‘Hornsey Joining in Song’ 

- to take forward inter-generational work. 
(3) We will create more neighbourhood watches, 

targeting Campsbourne Estate as first priority. 
(4) We will commission a drugs education agency to work 

with young people on estates.  
(5) We will carry out a feasibility study at the entrance to 

the Oxford Road gate to Parkland Walk to design out drug 
crime and prostitution.  

(1) We will promote healthy eating and fitness projects. 
(2) We will investigate the feasibility of providing 

chiropody for older residents in sheltered housing.  
(3) We will work to increase awareness of sexual health 

as a key component of youth education on local estates.  
(4) We will provide a new multi-use games area for 

young people on the Campsbourne Estate.  
(5) We will plan towards opening a children’s centre 

satellite at Chettle Court. 
(6) We will work with Islington Council to provide new 

children’s centre services for Crouch End. 
 

(1) We will continue to promote multi-cultural projects that 

build greater social cohesion within the area, and develop 
awareness of local need and the development of culturally 
sensitive and responsive local services.  
(2) We will create a residents network in Lower Stroud 

Green to engage residents better in service planning  
(3) We will take forward initiatives to revitalise and capacity 

build the Campsbourne Community Residents Association. 
(4) We will promote local neighbourhood watches, and 

achieve greater resident engagement within Safer 
Neighbourhoods Policing Panels. 

Some of 
our 
targets 

• Two projects delivered with leadership from the newly 
trained young advisors by December 2009. 

• Hornsey ‘Joining in Song’ inter-generational project 
delivered by July 2009. 

• Neighbourhood watch(es) established on 
Campsbourne Estate by July 2009, and three new 
watches in each ward by December 2009. 

• Set up youth drugs education projects on two 
housing estates by October 2009. 

• Establish three new resident led health eating and 
fitness projects (including residents from across the 
generations) by March 2010.  

• Sexual health awareness project delivered on local 
estates by October 2009. 

• Multi-use games area in place on Campsbourne 
Estate by July 2009 as a location for delivery of a 
sport-based youth project during the 2009 summer 
holiday. 

• Deliver two community projects by March 2010 that 
bring together residents from different ethnic / cultural 
groups within the area.  

• Create Lower Stroud Green residents network by 
September 2009. 

 
 

 



 

ST ANN’S & HARRINGAY NEIGHBOURHOOD 
 

  
People at the heart of change 

 
An environmentally sustainable future 

 
Economic vitality and prosperity shared by 

all 

What we 
said we 
would do 

• (1) To improve services and the environment 

• (2) To address issues relating to population churn 

• (3) Work with businesses  

• (4) Provide a better, cleaner public realm  

• (5) Promote community cohesion and build community 
capacity 

• (6) Improve supporting facilities, services & 
infrastructure 

• (7) Deliver the Making the Difference projects 

• (1) Improve the local environment 

• (2) Promote sustainable transport and traffic 
management within  Green Lanes and surrounding 
area 

• (3) Tackle fly tipping, dumping, crime and anti social 
hotspot areas  

• (4) Tackle eyesores 
 

 

• (1) Increase sustainable economic activity  

• (2) Improve the services and support to 
businesses in the neighbourhood’s town Centre 

• (3) Promote Access to Services to hard to reach 
groups 

What we 
have 
achieved 
so far 

• (1 – 7)Supported the Green Lanes strategy Group 

• (1,5,6 & 7)Supported friends groups to deliver their 

vision for improved opens spaces. 
• (1-6)Supported the HMO Working Group; Fairfax/ 

Falkland  Open Space Working Group 

•  (1-6)Supported the West Green Road and Philip Lane 
Business Strategy Group 

• (1,3,4,5 and7)Delivered the Making the Difference 

• (1) Worked with local groups to maintain 
improvements, implement planting and street 
cleanliness projects  

• (1) Secured 250K for improvement works to Fairfax 
and Falkland Road open Space 

• (3) Designated a Dispersal Order around  
Fairfax/Falkland  

• (4) Maintained the Green Lanes Bridge 

• (1 & 2)Provided training and information in key 
community languages to Traders Associations 

• (1 & 2) Published Green Lanes Business Pack  

• (1-3) Held Access to Services days aimed at 
Turkish Speaking, Kurdish, Polish , Somalian 
and Greek Communities   

• (1 & 2) Contributed towards the provision of 
festive lights 

What we 
plan to do 
next  

• (2)  We will Develop a HMO Pilot Strategy for 

Harringay and St Ann’s 

• (1,3,4,5,6 & 7)  We will Develop a Charter and 5 year 

strategy for Green lanes to feed into future priority 
plans 

• (1 and 6) We will hold a  meeting with the Area 

Assembly to look at transport and traffic  

• (5) We will increase residents engagement in  

particular, young people 

• (1) We will continue to improve the facilities and 

increase the use of Ducketts Common and Fairfax / 
Falkland open Space 

• (1) We will plant more trees as part of the Council’s 

annual planting programme and any project 
submitted under MTD scheme 

• (1, 3 and 4) We will continue to tackle hotspots and 

continue to maintain difficult sites. 

• (1 & 2) We will work with economic regeneration 

to support new and existing businesses to 
become sustainable and compliant   

• (1 & 3) We will continue to work with hard to 

reach groups to gain access to services 
 

Some of 
our 
targets 

• Reduce levels of crime 

• We will improve levels of litter. 

• improve transport and traffic related issues  

• Promote access to services to hard to reach groups 

• Build community cohesion with the diverse community 

• Increase the number of  groups supported 

• Increase the number of local voluntary / 
organisation groups supported 

• Reduce the number of hotspots  

• Increase the number of trees planted 

• Maintain the existing number hanging baskets 
provided 

• Increase the number of Business supported 

• Increase the number of groups supported 

• Increase the number of people received 
benefits advice 



 

  
Safer for all 

 
Healthier people with a better quality of life 

 
People and customer focused 

What we 
said we 
would do 

• (1) Work in partnership Reduce the incidence and 
fear of crime 

• (2) Address anti-social behaviour 

• (3) Reduce burglaries  

• (1) Improve facilities and Increase the use of parks 

• (2) Work with agencies and organisations to tackle health 
inequalities 

• (3) To support the PCT and MHT consultation process in 
shaping health services in the community 

• (4) To support healthy living policies 
 

• (1) Deliver transparent and accountable local leadership 

• (2) Provide greater opportunity for civic engagement and 
participation 

• (3) Make our children and young people active citizens 

• (4) Improve service and opportunities for children and 
young people 

What we 
have 
achieved 
so far 

• (1) Provided information encouraging responsible 
dog ownership. 

• (1) introduced a no drinking zone along Harringay 
Passage 

• (1) Successful compliance of planning and 
licensing  

• (1) Provided security locks and smoke detectors to 
vulnerable residents and properties 

• (1 & 2) Delivered  activities in our open spaces for all 
ages 

• (2) Delivered fitness programmes for older people groups 

• (1 & 2) Developed youth football teams 

• (1 & 2) Supported healthy lifestyles projects aimed at 
young people 

• (2 & 3) Invited PCT and MHT to attend Area Assembly 
meetings to provide information and up dates. 

• (1 – 4)The Making the Difference fund has provided £50k a 
year, in this neighbourhood to community projects.  

• (1 & 2) Established a number of local forums 

• (1 – 4)Created two new Friends of Parks/Open Spaces 

• (1 & 2) Programme of area assemblies resident driven 
agendas based on local priorities  

 

What we 
plan to do 
next  

• We will continue to develop projects in 

partnership with the SNT and council to improve 
community safety 

• We will continue to work with the council and 

partner agencies to ensure planning and licensing 
compliance. 

• (1) We will continue to gain local intelligence to 

tackle anti social behaviour  

• (1 & 2) We will. continue to support healthy living 

projects 

• (1 & 2) We will develop projects with our partners  to 

tackle health inequalities  

• (1 & 2) We will  continue to support and improve facilities 

at our open spaces to promote healthy lifestyles 
 

• (3 & 4) We will align the Children’s Centre in the area with 

local primary schools to provide 0-19 service that reflects 
the needs of the local community.  

• (3 & 4) We will Improve Summer University too attract 

young people 

• (1 – 3) We will continue to encourage community 

attendance at Area Assemblies  

• (1 &2) We will develop opportunities to engage with hard to 

reach groups 

Some of 
our 
targets 

• Reduces incidents of Misuse/ Disorder Drugs and 
Alcohol 

• Reduce Burglary 

• Reduce Robbery/ Mugging/Pick Pockets 

• Improve Personal Safety 

• Increase the number of residents involved in healthy 
living  projects 

• Regularly invited Representatives of PCT and MHT to   
Area Assembly meetings 

 

• We will organise a special Area Assembly to involve local 
regarding traffic and transportation  

• Increase the number of people attending Area Assembly 
and public meetings 

• Develop/ improve attendance  of local forums  



 

MUSWELL HILL NEIGHBOURHOOD 
 

  
People at the heart of change 

 
An environmentally sustainable future 

 
Economic vitality and prosperity shared by 

all 

What we 
said we 
would do 

• Engage local residents in planning new services 
Engage Friends of Parks Groups in planning and 
implementing improvements to local parks. 

• Develop quality youth engagement in decision making 

• Provide on-street community notice boards for local 
residents groups to publicise local events  

• Support local residents groups with projects to 
promote the ecology of local woods and green spaces. 

• Create new gardens and plant trees Work with local 
schools to promote engagement in greening projects. 

• Tackle fly tipping and dumping hotspots 

• To revitalise local traders’ groups to help 
stimulate the local economy.  

What we 
have 
achieved 
so far 

• Seven notice boards managed by local residents 
Resident led projects to improve local Resident 
engagement in decision making about services at the 
new Hornsey Neighbourhood Health Centre. 

• Resident led street audit of Palace Gates Road and 
surrounding streets. 

• Exposure Youth Project and local residents produced 
local history DVD. 

• New Young Advisors Training Programme. 

• Tree condition survey at Hillcrest Estate, leading to 
installation of new bird boxes and introduction of leaf 
composting. 

• Supported a bird survey at Queen’s Wood & leaflet 
Created community garden rear of Highgate Library. 

• Tree planting at locations nominated by residents. 

• New flower troughs on Muswell Hill Broadway. 

• Conducted a nature trail in Coldfall Woods  

• Achieved reductions in fly tipping  

• Worked with traders in Muswell Hill and Archway 
Road to revitalise the local traders’ associations. 

• Financed Christmas lights in Muswell Hill to help 
stimulate local trade. 

What we 
plan to do 
next  

• We will implement an inter-generational history project 

on Coldfall Estate 

• We will facilitate a further resident-led street audit to 

guide future improvements to the street environment. 

• We will initiate community development programmes 

on isolated social housing estates in Highgate. 

• We will make improvements to Muswell Hill Playing 

Fields, with active involvement by local residents. 

• We will support local Friends of Parks Groups. 

• We will tackle fly tipping and dumping on Coldfall 

Estate and Muswell Hill Playing Fields. 
  

• We will continue to work with traders in 

Muswell Hill and Archway Road to revitalise 
the local economy and support local traders. 

• We will carry out a feasibility study into the 

potential for introducing a community toilet 
scheme in Muswell Hill Broadway. 

Some of 
our 
targets 

• Number of Street Audits planned and delivered 

• Number of community engagement initiatives  

• Number residents groups set on social housing 
estates 

• Improvements plan to Muswell Hill Playing Fields 
agreed and delivered, 

• Number of Friends of Parks Group supported 

• Number of fly-tipping hot spots cleared 

• Traders forum revitalised in Muswell Hill and 
Archway Road (Sept 09) 

• Feasibility study on potential for toilet scheme 
in Muswell Hill Broadway agreed (Sept 09) 



 

  
Safer for all 

 
Healthier people with a better quality of life 

 
People and customer focused 

What we 
said we 
would do 

• Tackle anti-social behaviour in Muswell Hill 
Broadway associated with night-clubs through 
partnership working.  

• Open a new youth club for residents of the Coldfall 
Estate.  

• Promote healthy living and develop locally accessible 
primary care services within the community. 

• Conduct research to obtain a better understanding of the 
needs for children centre services across the various local 
neighbourhoods   

• Build cohesion through an inclusive youth and community 
project that successfully reaches out to all ethnic 
communities. 

• Provide opportunities for young people to more engaged 
in decision making 

What we 
have 
achieved 
so far 

• Intensive inter-agency operation to tackle and 
resolve problems night-time street drinking and 
anti-social behaviour associated with night clubs in 
Muswell Hill  

• Partnership project to tackle and resolve anti-social 
behaviour on Albert Road Recreation ground and 
outside Alexandra Library. 

• Opened new youth club at the Wilton Community 
Centre for young people living on Coldfall Estate, 
otherwise remote from existing provision. 

•  Worked with Haringey Age Concern to promote a new 
health advice drop-in project at North Bank, Pages Lane. 

• Conducted local research, and engagement with parents 
of young children, to inform the future planning and 
development and of new children’s centre services across 
the Muswell Hill Area. 

 

• Provided support to the local Jewish communityl, 
including equipment for youth club and Chanukah lights. 

• Provided support to the ‘Jan Project’ who work with 
Muslim women in the area. 

• Provided equipment to Muswell Hill Baptist Church to 
support their soup kitchen for rough sleepers. 

• area assemblies & making the difference programme  

• Youth Advisors trained to support decision making around 
new services for young people within the area. 

What we 
plan to do 
next  

• We will provide new street lighting at priority 

locations across the Muswell Hill Area. 

• We will engage residents in work to tackle 

concerns around traffic safety. 

• We will continue to give priority to tackling night-

time anti-social behaviour  
 

• We will develop plans for introduction, from the 2010/ 

2011 financial year, of children’s centre services to 
residents of Coldfall Estate  

• We will open the new Hornsey Neighbourhood Health 

Centre as a local hub for primary care health services. 

• We will examine the feasibility of locally based primary 

care support for isolated older residents living in Highgate 
Ward. 

• We will develop projects to bring together diverse 

communities across the Muswell Hill Area – people of 
different faiths, ages, incomes and locations. 

Some of 
our 
targets 

• Deliver programme for new street lighting at priority 
locations across the Muswell Hill Area.(Date) 

• Deliver engagement programme on work to tackle 
concerns around traffic safety (Date). 

• Problem solving approach to tackling night-time 
anti-social behaviour on Muswell Hill Broadway – 
programme of engagement (May 09) 

• Scope consultation and engage with community on 
children’s centre services to residents of Coldfall Estate 
linking with Coldfall School, Barnet Council (Coppetts 
Wood Health Centre) and North Bank.  

• Scope feasibility for locally based primary care support 
for isolated older residents living in Highgate Ward. 

• Agree project plan bring together diverse communities the 
Muswell Hill Area – people of different faiths, ages, 
incomes and locations (June 09) 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

NORTHUMBERLAND PARK AND WHITE HART LANE NEIGHBOURHOOD 
 

  
People at the heart of change 

 
An environmentally sustainable future 

 
Economic vitality and prosperity shared by 

all 

What we 
said we 
would do 

• Provide a better, cleaner public realm and built 
environment 

• Promote community cohesion and build community 
capacity 

• Deliver quarterly Area Assembly meetings 

•  Improve supporting facilities, services & infrastructure 

•  Deliver Making The Difference projects 

• Improve the local environment 

• Tackle fly tipping, dumping, crime and anti-social 
behaviour hotspot areas 

•  

• Reduce worklessness 

• Maximise income 

• Increase sustainable economic activity 

• Improve services and opportunities for children and 
young people living in the area 

• Improve services and opportunities for older people 
living in the area 

What we 
have 
achieved 
so far 

• Engaged with residents, businesses, partners and 
Council services on improving White Hart Lane Station 
and the surrounding area; WHL Station has now been 
formally adopted by a local resident 

• Delivered two intergenerational events – a day trip to 
Southend and “Love Thy Neighbour”, bringing together 
older and younger residents  

• Engaged with residents from the Living Under One 
Sun community group, voluntary organisations, 
partners and businesses to create a community 
allotment project on Tottenham Marshes, promoting 
organic produce and sustainability 

• Supported two thriving older peoples’ groups in the 
neighbourhood. 

• Delivered quarterly Area Assembly meetings. 

• Held Access to Services days aimed at Turkish 
speaking and Somali communities. 

• Worked with residents from diverse backgrounds to 
engage with the Council’s Planning Service on how 
planning system works and affects the community. 

• Delivered a third successful Community Leadership 
Programme in partnership with the University of 
Westminster and local residents 

• Delivered Making The Difference projects 

• Worked with local groups, particularly Living Under 
One Sun, residents trained by Living Streets in both 
wards and local Community Wardens to maintain 
improvements and street cleanliness 

• Achieved a Green Flag Award on Tottenham 
Marshes as a result of the community allotment 
developed by Living Under One Sun 

• Worked with the Council’s Sustainable Transport 
Service, Planning Service, TfL, local businesses and 
residents to promote the Tottenham High Road 
Improvement Works Programme - £1.9m worth of 
and delivering a successful event to celebrate the 
works to the High Road (“Love Your High Road”) 

• Worked with local residents, Tottenham Civic 
Society, Planning and Conservation, Bruce Castle 
Museum and London Open House on promoting the 
special character of the Tower Gardens Estate on the 
annual London Open House weekend 

• Worked with local residents, Council Services and 
partners through the Area-Based Working Group and 
with Ward Panels to tackle fly tipping, dumping and 
anti-social behaviour hotspots in the area. 

• The Employment Action Network supports local 
residents on advice on facing multiple barriers into work  

• The Families Into Work Project in Northumberland Park 
began in 2008 and is working with families who face 
enduring barriers into work 

• The Reaping The Benefits project will achieve its target 
in 2008/9 of 400 new clients in three priority 
neighbourhoods, including Northumberland Park.  The 
project has achieved an overall financial gain for 
residents of more than £550,000. 

• The Living Under One Sun community group, working 
with various partners, has helped to create employment 
for local people by training them as canoeing coaches 
to run sessions on the River Lee 

• We now have five local centres for young people – the 
Aspire Base, Somerford Grove Adventure Play, the 
Kickz Project, fortnightly football coaching at the Selby 
Centre and Tower Gardens Youth Club - delivered in 
partnership with Youth Service, the voluntary sector, 
HFH, local schools, SNT Spurs. 

• We have three thriving older people groups.  They have 
received advice on heating and insulation, crime 
prevention and personal safety and diet and nutrition. 

What we 
plan to do 
next  

• We will work with residents, businesses, partners and 

Council Services in the ongoing improvements to WHL 
Station.  

• We will Introduce a Junior citizenship / warden 

scheme at Northumberland Park Community School  

• We will develop further inter-generational activities 

• We will Introduce a Junior citizenship / warden 

scheme at Lee Valley Primary School 

• We will continue to work with local community 

groups and residents to maintain improvements and 
street cleanliness 

• We will work with the Council’s Urban Environment 

Directorate and Frontline Services to promote the 
Community Warden Scheme and recruit more 
residents to this from the neighbourhood 

• We will continue to work with residents and partners 

• We will deliver twice-weekly RtB sessions at the 

Neighbourhood Resource Centre in Northumberland 
Park 

• We will offer employment advice through the 

Employment Action Network and Families Into Work at 
the Neighbourhood Resource Centre in 
Northumberland Park 

• We will continue to work with Living Under One Sun 



 

• We will deliver another programme of Making The 

Difference projects. 

• We will develop the capacity of local residents’ 

associations to engage with and influence local 
decision making.  

• We will promote volunteering, including the sharing 

and exchange of skills, working with the Time Bank, 
HAVCO and others 

• We will deliver, in partnership with a leading 

University, three further Community Leadership 
Programmes in 2009/10 

to promote the Tower Gardens Estate as part of 
London Open House  

• We will continue to work with local residents, Council 

Services and partners to eradicate fly tipping, 
dumping and anti-social behaviour hotspots in the 
neighbourhood. 

and partners to promote further canoe instructor 
training programmes for local residents to help them 
gain employment 

• We will work with other Business Units to achieve 

maximum benefit for local residents from the Spurs 
redevelopment, Bull Lane project and Northumberland 
Park Community School’s Building Schools for the 
Future programme. 

• We will continue to work with partners to promote and 

maintain the youth provision in our neighbourhood 

• We will continue to work with and support older people 

in the neighbourhood to ensure better access to 
services and information for them 

• We will hold further Access to Services events for 

hard-to-reach groups in 2009/10 

Some of 
our 
targets 

• Deliver two Junior Citizenship/Wardens schemes at 
local schools 

• Deliver more inter-generational events in the 
neighbourhood 

• Four Area Assemblies in 2009/10 

• Deliver another programme of Making The Difference 
projects in 2009/10 

• Develop community capacity  

• Promote volunteering with residents and partner 
agencies 

• Three Community Leadership Programmes in 2009/10 

• Deliver improved street cleanliness in the 
neighbourhood 

• Recruit more residents as Community Wardens 

• Retain the Green Flag on Tottenham Marshes 

• Promote Tower Gardens Estate and Conservation 
Area as part of London Open House and with local 
residents to preserve its special character 

• Work to eradicate fly tipping, dumping and anti-social 
behaviour hotspots in the neighbourhood 

• Deliver twice-weekly RtB advice sessions at the 
Neighbourhood Resource Centre in Northumberland 
Park. 

• Offer employment advice through the EAN and 
Families Into Work at the Neighbourhood Resource 
Centre 

• Deliver canoe instructor training for local residents  

• Work in partnership with providers to maintain and 
enhance youth provision in the neighbourhood 

• Hold an event for older people in the neighbourhood on 
accessing services 

 



 

  
Safer for all 

 
Healthier people with a better quality of life 

 
People and customer focused 

What we 
said we 
would do 

• Address anti-social behaviour 

• Tackle domestic violence in specific communities 
 

• Increase the use of parks and open spaces 

• work with agencies and organisations to tackle health 
inequalities 

•  

• Deliver transparent and accountable local leadership 

• Provide greater opportunity for civic engagement and 
participation 

• Make our children and young people active citizens 

• Improve service and opportunities for children and young 
people 

What we 
have 
achieved 
so far 

• Tackling anti-social behaviour through enhancing good 
quality youth projects, such as the Aspire Base, Tower 
Gardens Youth Club and Somerford Grove Adventure 
Play, partnership working with residents associations, 
Ward Panels, inter-generational dialogue and designing 
out crime. 

• Delivered an area assembly entitled “Gangs, guns and 
knives – what can be done?” in response to local 
concerns – 65 local residents attended 

• Supporting WHL Safer Neighbourhoods Team in 
delivering fortnightly football coaching for young people  

• Supporting NP Safer Neighbourhoods Team in 
delivering summer programme of football coaching for 
young people, in partnership with a local football team 

• Worked with Northumberland Park Community School, 
Safer Schools Police and Safer Neighbourhoods to 
deliver a Kid Cop Academy event, teaching young 
people about the police and criminal justice system 

• Delivered a Domestic Violence Conference for African 
women with the Equalities Service, Hearthstone, the 
Police Diversity WHL SNT, voluntary sector and local 
residents – over 100 people from the target audience 
attended.   

 

• Delivered, in partnership with the Council’s Youth 
Service, Safer Neighbourhoods Teams and voluntary 
sector organisations a programme of sporting and 
other activities for young people in parks and open 
spaces in the neighbourhood during holiday periods  

• Increased knowledge and use of Tottenham Marshes 
by local residents from the neighbourhood through 
working in partnership with the Living Under One Sun 
community group and many others on a community 
allotment project 

• engaged with residents from diverse backgrounds 
from the Living Under One Sun community group to 
deliver a weekly “cook, eat and learn” session, 
linking with the primary care trust, voluntary sector 
and other partners to promote healthy eating, 
healthy living, well-being and community cohesion 

• Delivered, in partnership with the Primary Care 
Trust, practical sessions for older residents in White 
Hart Lane on healthy eating  

• Delivered, in partnership with the voluntary sector, 
weekly chair-based Shiatsu exercise sessions for 
older residents in White Hart Lane 

• Delivered an Area Assembly with a health and well-
being theme 

• Trained local residents and staff to lead health walks 

• Invited the Primary Care Trust to the Area Assembly 
to provide information and updates on local health 
services 

• The Making The Difference fund has provided £50k per 
year in the neighbourhood for community projects 

• Area Assembly agendas driven by local residents based on 
local concerns and priorities 

• Initiatives such as Community Justice featured on Area 
Assembly agendas, with residents being encouraged to get 
involved in the CJ court and to put themselves forward to 
become magistrates 

• Increased resident participation in both Ward Panels, Time 
Bank and Neighbourhood Watches 

• Promote the forthcoming Community Leadership 
Programme and encourage residents to participate 

• Encouraging young people to lead and participate in inter-
generational events and activities, such as young people 
from the Aspire Base teaching older residents IT skills. 

•  

What we 
plan to do 
next  

• We will develop the work programme with newly 

trained young advisors. 

• We will develop the Kid Cop Academy project with 

further events at Northumberland Park School, with a 
view to rolling it out across the borough 

•  We will work with residents, NP Ward Panel and NP 

Safer Neighbourhoods Team to create more 
neighbourhood watches in Northumberland Park 

• We will develop the holiday activities for young 

people in parks and open spaces in the 
neighbourhood, working with partners 

• We will encourage more residents from the 

neighbourhood to get involved in community 
allotment projects on Tottenham Marshes and in De 
Quincey Allotments and a new site in Risley Avenue 

• We will continue to engage with and encourage 

• We will work with residents, Members and partners to 

increase attendance at Area Assemblies. 

• We will, with Members and others, review the format for 

Area Assemblies.  

• We will encourage residents to put themselves forward for 

positions in the community, such as chairing and leading 
residents’ associations, becoming Community Wardens and 
magistrates, and will seek these outcomes from those who 



 

• We will work with older residents, both Ward Panels 

and both Safer Neighbourhoods Teams on “Be Safe, 
Be Secure” events to reduce targeting of older 
residents by burglars and artifice burglars 

• We will work with residents and appropriate partners to 

follow up on issues raised at the Domestic Violence 
Conference and the subsequent workshop. 

residents from diverse backgrounds to participate in 
healthy living activities, such as the weekly “cook, eat 
and learn” sessions run by Living Under One Sun 

• We will deliver more healthy eating sessions for 

older residents in 2009/10 

• We will continue to deliver regular exercise sessions 

for older residents in the neighbourhood 

• We will continue to feature healthy living and well-

being issues at Area Assemblies, in consultation with 
residents 

attend the Community Leadership Programme. 

• We will work with residents and partners to increase the 

involvement of young people in leading and participating in 
inter-generational activities. 

Some of 
our 
targets 

• Young Advisors Project to start in the neighbourhood in 
Spring/Summer 2009 

• Next Kid Cop Academy event at Northumberland Park 
Community School on 3 April 2009 – 65 young people 
to take part 

• More neighbourhood watches in Northumberland Park 
in 2009/10 

• Four “Be Safe, Be Secure” events for older people in 
the neighbourhood in 2009/10 

• Two Domestic Violence events in the neighbourhood in 
2009/10 

• Holiday activities for young people in four locations 
in the neighbourhood in 2009/10 

• Community allotment open days to be publicised 
locally to promote greater resident involvement in 
growing  food organically and learning about 
sustainability – “Dig for a day” event at Tottenham 
Marshes, 7 March 2009 

• More outreach work to recruit residents to participate 
in Living Under One Sun’s activities 

• Healthy eating sessions for older residents at two 
locations in the neighbourhood in 2009/10 

• Exercise sessions for older residents at two 
locations in the neighbourhood in 2009/10 

• Health and well-being issues to feature on Area 
Assembly agendas 

• Increase resident attendance and community participation 
at Area Assemblies. 

• Promote opportunities for residents to gain positions in the 
community and work more closely with Resident 
Involvement Team from Homes for Haringey and RSLs to 
achieve this. 

• More outreach work to increase young peoples’ 
involvement in inter-generational activities. 

 

 



 

TOTTENHAM & SEVEN SISTERS NEIGHBOURHOOD 
 

  
People at the heart of change 

 
An environmentally sustainable future 

 
Economic vitality and prosperity shared by 

all 

What we 
said we 
would do 

• Provide a catalyst for better local outcomes. 

• Work to develop more effective partnerships and 
responsive services.  

• Engage residents in improving the cleanliness of the 
streets and make them greener. 

• Empower and support residents and the hard to reach 

• Deliver Making the Difference Projects 

• Deliver quarterly Area Assembly meetings. 

•  Improve the environment in our parks and open 
spaces 

• Tackle fly tipping, dumping, crime and anti-social 
behaviour in hotspot areas. 

• Work with partners and residents to improve the 
facilities and usage in our parks 

• Reduce worklessness and maximise income through 
partnership interventions. 

• Promote and practically support the local economy, to 
create sustainable economic activity for local traders.  

What we 
have 
achieved 
so far 

• Engaged with partners to improve Tottenham Hale 
Station and Seven Sisters station. 

•  Supported Chaverim to submit a successful 10K 
YOF bid from the OJ community 

• Supported FL Blocks youth to submit a successful 
10K YOF Bid for the Ferry Lane Estate. 

•  Worked with CYPs Service to submit a successful 
75K Bid to Home Office Preventing Violent 
Extremism programme to develop a Somali 
mentoring project in Haringey schools. 

• Supported the establishment of the Haringey Somali 
Forum. 

• Enabled 40 participants to benefit from the Choices + 
ESOL project   

• Delivered a programme of Access to Services Days 
to a range of different Community Groups.  

• Piloted Meet the Neighbours to aid community 
cohesion covering a range of local groups  

• Improve services and opportunities for children, 
young people and older people living in the area. 

• Delivered a Community Leadership Programme  

• Expanded the MTD programme by securing NDC 
match funding. 

• Delivered Area Assemblies & the MTD programme. 

• Worked with partners to build local interest and 
secure a successful HLF bid for environmental 
improvements to Markfield Park. 

• Organised and led on the community consultation for 
the works to both Markfield Park and Rangemore. 

• Supported and promoted Markfield Community 
Garden. 

• A new play area provided for local children as part of 
the work to create a fully functioning community park 

•  Supported the improvement of Paighnton Park  

• Created a new park and a play area in Tiverton.  

• Supported 3 inter-generational projects and 15 youth 
projects through the MTD and WNF.  

•  Supported resident led Door Step Challenge to clean 

up and improve local area and gardens. 
• Worked in partnership with Living Streets to organise 

an audit of the Tottenham High Road.. 

• Worked with a range of partners, to promote the 
Tottenham High Road Improvements. 

• Worked with range of partners through ABW Group to 
tackle fly tipping, dumping, anti social behaviour.   

• Organised Community Clean Ups in local hotspots 

• Engaged with partners on improving local shopping 
areas. 

• Establish good partnership with Tottenham Traders and 
small Business Partnership 

• Worked with the Employment Action Network - 
focussing on offering locally available employment 
advice and support to residents with multiple barriers. 

• Work with the community and local partners to increase 
youth activities and programmes 

• Supported the Markfield Café project. 

• Worked with the local community to develop the 
Markfield Beam Engine. 

• Worked with NDC to build on the achievements of the 
LAP group and continue to provide business support 
and advice to businesses in the Seven Sisters area. 

• Worked with a range of partners to organise and deliver 
two successful Job and Enterprise Fairs for the 
Tottenham and Seven Sisters area. 

• Establish West Green Road & Philip Lane Strategy 
Group. 

• Secured Christmas lights to improve the local shopping 
areas. 

• Worked with partners to coordinate Hanukah Lights in 
key locations in the borough. 

What we 
plan to do 
next  

• (1) We will continue to work with partners to identify 

and address gaps in provision for children and YP. 

• (1) We will Work with partners and the community to 

improve the delivery of youth people’s services – 
consulting young people whenever possible. 

• (2) We will continue to support the development of 

‘Friends of’ groups, ensuring that they are involved in 

• We will continue to work with the local community 

and residents to maintain improvements and street 
cleanliness 

• We will continue to work with residents and partners 

to eradicate fly tipping, dumping and anti social 
behaviour in local hotspots. 

• (2 We will continue to a support a range of  Friends 

• Deliver employment advice to families through our 

Children’s Centres 

• Deliver 2 Building Schools for the Future projects 

• Build on the Somali Youth Club pilot. 
• Work with partners to organise another series of Job 

Fair and Enterprise events. 



 

the management of our parks. of  groups  

• (1) We will plant 10 trees in our area this year. 

• Work with Enforcement and a range of partners to 

deliver the South Tottenham Action Plan 

• Work with  Economic Regeneration and other partners 

on measures to support local businesses. 

• Develop a Shop Local Initiative in partnership with 

local traders and economic regeneration 

• Deliver another Beat the Credit Crunch event .  

Some of 
our 
targets 

• Work with a range of partners to increase access to 
community facilities for local people and groups 

• To work  with local faith groups in order to maximise 
the community work they do and encourage them to 
become local hubs for community activities 

• To work with a range of partners to deliver a youth 
conference to engage, consult and inform young 
people. 

• To create better representation of young people’s 
views at local forums. 

• Promote the 18 new play areas created /refurbished 
Increase the number of trees in our streets and 

open spaces  

• Continue to support  Resident’s associations  

• Respond swiftly to clear fly-tipping hot spots. 

• Work with partners on the Dumping Action Plan Pilot 

• Work in partnership to track the number of people 
supported through Haringey Guarantee in the local 
area 

• Track and increase participation in the West Green 
Road and Philip Lane  Strategy Group  

• Consolidate work  to provide support for NEETs 

 



 

 

  
Safer for all 

 
Healthier people with a better quality of life 

 
People and customer focused 

What we 
said we 
would do 

• Reduce incidents of anti-social behaviour and the fear 
of crime 

• Work with partners to develop quality youth provision.  

• Tackle and reduce drug related crime 

• Supported the development of the Ashby Road 
Neighbourhood Watch (which has now become a RA 

• (1) Increase the use of parks and open spaces 

• (2) work with agencies and organisations to tackle 
health inequalities 

• Promote healthy living and develop locally accessible 
services within the community 

• (1) Deliver transparent and accountable local leadership 

• (2) Provide greater opportunity for civic engagement and 
participation 

• (3) Improve services and opportunities for children and 
young and enable them to become active citizens 

What we 
have 
achieved 
so far 

• (1) Tackling anti-social behaviour through enhancing 
good quality youth projects, such as Somali Youth 
Club; developed better more effective partnership 
working with RAs, Ward Panels; enable inter-
generational dialogue and designing out crime projects. 

• (1) Delivered an diverse range of youth activities and 
diversionary programmes through the Making the 
Difference.  

• In partnership with SNP, progress key community 
safety issues through Area Based Working Group   

 

• (1) Delivered, in partnership a programme of sporting 
and other activities for young people in parks and open 
spaces in the neighbourhood during holiday periods  

• (1) Increased knowledge and use of Tottenham 
Marshes by local residents  

•  (2) Delivered, in partnership  weekly exercise sessions 
for older residents  

 (2)  Supported BCTV programme of walks and events   

• Making The Difference fund has provided £50k per year 
in the neighbourhood for community projects, with a 
further 10K provided by the NDC in match funding. 

• (1) Area Assembly agendas driven by local residents 
based on local concerns and priorities 

• (2) Initiatives such as Community Justice featured at Area 
Assembly  

• (2) Increased participation in  Ward Panels, RAs and 
Neighbourhood Watches 

• Attendance at Area Assemblies have increased. 

What we 
plan to do 
next  

• (1) We will work with residents, and SNT to increase 

attendance at panel meetings. 

• We will organise a youth Conference in partnership 

with youth and local community 
We will organise Open Evening event for West Green 

Road & Philip Lane Business Strategy Gp. 

• (1) We will develop the holiday activities for young 

people in parks and open spaces in the neighbourhood 

• (1) We will encourage more residents from the 

neighbourhood to get involved in allotments  and green 
activities projects on Tottenham Marshes, Markfield 
Community Garden,  and 2 new ones being developed 
in seven Sisters.  

• (1) We will work with partners  to further  increase 

attendance at Area Assemblies. 

• (2) We will encourage residents to become more active 

citizens. 

• (2) We will work with residents and partners to increase 

the involvement of youth in leading and participating in 
inter-generational activities.  

Some of 
our 
targets 

• Young Advisors Project to start in the neighbourhood in 
Spring/Summer 2009 

• (1) Support to Residents Association across the wards 
in 2009/10 

• (1Three “Be Safe, Be Secure” events for older people 
in the neighbourhood in 2009/10 

• (1) Holiday activities for young people in four locations 
in the neighbourhood in 2009/10 

•  (2) Healthy eating sessions for older residents at two 
locations in the neighbourhood in 2009/10 

• (2) Exercise sessions for older residents at two 
locations in the neighbourhood in 2009/10 

• (1) Increase resident attendance and community 
participation at Area Assemblies. 

• (2) Promote opportunities for residents to gain positions 
in the community and work more closely with Resident 
Involvement Team from Homes for Haringey and RSLs to 
achieve this. 

• Promote and increase local take up of Community 
Leadership programme 

 

 

 

 
 

WEST GREEN AND BRUCE GROVE NEIGHBOURHOOD 



 

 

  
People at the heart of change 

 
An environmentally sustainable future 

 
Economic vitality and prosperity shared by 

all 

What we 
said we 
would do 

• Engage residents to influence the improvement and 
development of local services. 

• Promote community cohesion  

• Develop good quality youth projects. 

• Celebrate and build pride in our neighbourhoods – in 
our diverse communities, heritage buildings, schools, 
parks. 

• Tackle fly-tipping and dumping hotspots   

• Promote responsible waste management 

• Increase levels of recycling 

• Improve and promote sustainable transport 

• Work with residents and businesses to make the area 
more environmentally attractive and a place to be 
proud of. 

• Address the serious issues of poverty, debt 
and unemployment in our area. 

• Support and promote local businesses. 

• Work with partners to reduce the numbers of 
young people not in education or employment. 

• Promote lifelong learning 

What we 
have 
achieved 
so far 

• Resident led parking consultation 

• Joint schools and community sculpture project 

• Carols & Christmas lights on West Green Common 

• Support for BWF Community Kitchen project 

• Support for ‘grassroots’ Lordship Rec Festival 

• Support development of new Friday Youth Club on 
West Green Road. 

• Exercise classes; Over 50’s club; parenting class, 
employment advice at Milton Road CC 

• Fun activities  Lordship Rec & Downhills Park 

• U3A classes for Over 50s in IT; piano and arts & crafts 

• ESOL classes at Broadwater Farm Community Centre 

• Multi-agency partnership work to tackle dumping 
hotspots  

• Clean Sweep 2008: Waste awareness through door 
knocking; bulb and tree planting by local school 
children; adult day centre users; residents  

• Environment Theme Day at Park View Academy with 
250 young people counting carbon footprints; auditing 
waste; designing media campaign  

• Supported two projects which are educating Somali, 
Bengal and Arabic speaking women to learn and to be 
more environmentally aware in their daily lives. 

 

• Delivering second year of “Reaping the Benefits” 
– providing free, quality-assured, independent 
advice on benefits and debt in easily accessible 
local venues.   

• Provided employment advice through Haringey 
Action Network/Guarantee in two local venues  . 

• Delivered Employment Advice Day for Somali 
community in March 2009. 

• Helped to bring detached youth team to Napier 
Road; now encouraging young people into 
education and training. 

What we 
plan to do 
next  

• We will create opportunities to bring together people 

from across our community for activities which 
contribute positively to the neighbourhood. 

• We will develop initiatives to reach out to isolated 

and new communities 

• We will promote volunteering 

• We will develop innovative campaigns to develop 

respect for our environment. 

• We will adopt an area renewal approach which aims 

to improve cleanliness and the environment generally 
in some of our worse affected roads. 

• We will continue to work with residents and our 

colleagues in the Parks service on major 
improvements to our parks 

• We will promote Access to Service Day. 

• We will continue to develop Reaping the 

Benefits and increase the number of WG&BG 
residents who benefit. 

• We will work with traders, councillors etc. 

trough the West Green and Philip Lane 
Strategy Group to promote local businesses 
and address issues of concern to them. 

Some of 
our 
targets 

• Deliver two intergenerational project to be completed 
by April 2010 

• Support 3 regular community activities at Milton road 
benefiting a minimum of 60 people in 2009/10 

• Hold annual Christmas lights event  

• Make links with three new or faith communities 

• Reduce complaints about dumping hotspots by 25%. 

• Design out two environmental/dumping hotspots. 

• Achieve an average B score on street cleanliness in 
2009/10. 

• 125 new clients from West Green and Bruce 
Grove to receive benefits or debt advice in 
2009/10. 

• Develop plan with traders and partners to 
improve West Green and Philip Lane shopping 
road by November 2009 

 



 

  
Safer for all 

 
Healthier people with a better quality of life 

 
People and customer focused 

What we 
said we 
would do 

• Create safe neighbourhoods, where people of all 
ages feel safe on the streets and in their homes. 

• Tackle anti social behaviour  

• Design out enviro-crime/ASB where possible. 

• Create safer roads for pedestrians and vehicles  

• Tackle health inequalities 

• Promote healthier lifestyles including exercise and good 
food 

 

• Increase resident satisfaction with services and the area  

• Deliver transparent and accountable local leadership 

• Opportunity for civic engagement and participation 

• Build on strength of the voluntary and community sector  

• Make our children and young people active citizens 

What we 
have 
achieved 
so far 

• Youth Service programme in Napier Road 
including training; music project and football and  
new youth club in West Green area 

• Supported Just4Girlz group on Broadwater Farm 

• Developed multi agency response (including 
outreach) to serious, long standing problems of 
street drinking in Moorefield Road 

• Developed multi agency response to problems 
such as prostitution, vehicle crime in our 
neighbourhood. 

• Worked in partnership on gating project in Adams 
Road. 

• Worked with colleagues to create safer roads for 
pedestrians  

• Through Making the Difference delivered exercise classes 
at Milton road Community Centre  

•  Worked with PCT to organise two walking clubs in area 
and through MTD supported their fun outing to 
Southwold. 

• Support Just4Girlz , a group for girls and women based at 
BWF Community Centre, where girls can train in football 
and other sports and enjoy other cuisines. 

• Support BWF Community Kitchen – a project brining 
together people to cook healthy meals from different 
traditions.  They have also started a food coop selling 
wholesome produce and there are plans to start 
community garden to grow food. 

• Area Assembly which focussed on Stroke prevention and 
feet care (3 March 2009) 

• Supported the work of 8 residents associations and 3 
Friends of Parks groups in the area 

• Organised the West Green and Bruce Grove Better Places 
Theme group which brings together representatives of 
residents and community groups and organisations to share 
issues and problem solve together 

• Supported the Friends of Parks groups in their work 

• Working with councillors and colleagues created the West 
Green and Philip Lane Strategy Group, bringing together 
businesses and residents to work for improvements along 
these main shopping roads 

• Worked to get residents voices heard on a whole range of 
topics  

• Implemented consultation on the future of community 
services on Broadwater Farm Estate and on the future of 
the Community Centre.  

What we 
plan to do 
next  

• We will deliver summer programme for young  

• We will work with schools  to promote safety 

• We will  work in partnership on road safety 

• We will support our Safer Neighbourhood Teams 

 

• We will  develop more projects to get people active 

• We will promote healthy living messages 

• We will support the BWF Community Kitchen project 

• We will work with colleagues to increase usage of our 
parks and open spaces. 

•  We will  work to ensure that service providers understand 

and respond to the needs and concerns of local people and 
businesses 

• We will ensure that we feedback on progress in service 

improvements and new developments to residents and 
businesses 

Some of 
our 
targets 

• Work with Park View Academy Students and the 
school to develop a project which addresses an 
issue of importance to them (eg. safety on buses; 
the environment) and contributes to the 
community. 

• Sustain the youth activities started in Napier road 
and West Green Road throughout 2009/10 

• Attend 4 SNT Panel meetings 

• Hold one community safety event by April 2010. 

• Work with partners to introduce 3 new activities in 
the neighbourhood which will encourage healthier 
lifestyles by April 2010. 

• Work with project team delivering major 
improvements on Lordship Rec. to increase visitor 
numbers. 

• Enable 10 new residents to get involved with the 
BWF Community Kitchen project. 

 

• Hold one community meeting which will feed into the LIP 
submission. 

• Attend 6 community meetings throughout the year. 

• Hold 3 West Green and Philip Lane Strategy Group 
meetings in the year. 

 



 

Wood Green Neighbourhood  
 

  
People at the heart of change 

 
An environmentally sustainable future 

 
Economic vitality and prosperity shared by 

all 

What we 
said we 
would do 

(1) Support older people, vulnerable adults and carers  
(2) Improve services and opportunities for the children  

    and young people 
(3) Improve facilities and increase the use of our parks  

     and open spaces and increase use and to tackle the  
     reported and perceived issues of ASB in our parks 
(4) Address the issues relating to population churn and  

     private and rented accommodation 

(1) Improve the environment in our parks and open  

     spaces 
(2) Improve services and opportunities for the children  

      and young people living in our neighbourhoods 
(3) Promote safe, sustainable and accessible transport 

 

(1)  Address the issues relating to population churn and  

      private and rented accommodation 
(2) Improve services and opportunities for the children  

     and young people living in our neighbourhoods. 
 

What we 
have 
achieved 
so far 

(2) Set up a North Area Youth Forum 
(3) Supported ‘Friends of’ groups  
(4) Supported Resident Associations 
(4) Supported the Myddleton Road Strategy Group.  

(1) Carried out improvement  work  in our parks 
(1) Created a management plan for Palace Gates  

     Embankment Reserve 
(1) Achieved 1 Green Flag and 1 Green Pennant. 
(2) Supported an inter-generational gardening project at  

     Bounds Green Junior School and Passmore Edwards  
     House. 

(1) The Employment Action Network - focussing on     

      offering locally available employment advice  
(2) In 2008-09 Reaping the Benefits – locally available    

     debt and benefit advice service  
(3) Planning and environmental enforcement work to  

     Address unauthorised actions and poor waste    
     management in our area. 

What we 
plan to do 
next  

(2) We will improve the delivery of young people’s  

     services and activities 
(3) We will continue to support our ‘Friends of’ groups 
(4) We will continue to enhance our community  

     engagement mechanisms 
(4) We will deliver a Myddleton Road Homes of Multiple  

     Occupancy Pilot Project and use the learning to  
     develop a HMO Strategy for the borough. 

(1) We will complete major improvement works in Russell  

   Park by April ’09. 
(1) We will plant over 40 trees in our area this year  

     funded by Making the Difference 
(2) We will develop a gardening project at Wood Green 
Youth Club by April 2009. 
(3) We will start a ‘walking bus’ at Noel Park School  

     by April 2009. 

(1) We will continue to deliver the EAN and RtB –to    

      residents most in need of this support. 
(2) We will deliver Building Schools for the Future in our 

       Area 
(3) We will deliver a shop front and vacant property  
      regeneration project on Myddleton Road in 2009 -   
     2011. 

Some of 
our targets 

(2) Hold 4 Youth Forum meetings in 2009 and ensure   

          that it fully represents young people in our area  
(3) To have 5 active ‘Friends of’ groups in our area. 
(3) To have completed the HMO Pilot report for  
          Myddleton Road by April 2009 

 

(1) By 2011 gain 1 more Green Flag award in our area. 
(1) Increase by 50 the number of trees in our streets and   

     open spaces. 
(1) In 2009 have a successful growing season in the  
     Passmore Edwards House garden and 1 celebration 

     event.  

(1) Deliver 40 weekly RtB advice sessions at Noel Park 

Children’s Centre. 
(1) Offer employment advice through the EAN  twice a 

week at Noel Park Children’s Centre. 
(1) Deliver an employment event in partnership with MHT 
at Sky City in April 2009. 
(2) Complete the building of the new Heartlands School 

by Sept 2010. 
(2) Complete the improvement works at the Young 
People’s Centre by summer 2010 

 

 



 

  
Safer for all 

 
Healthier people with a better quality of life 

 
People and customer focused 

What we 
said we 
would do 

(1) Reduce the incidence and fear of crime around  

     Bounds Green tube and Bowes Park station.  
(2) Reduce the instances of street drinking in Noel Park  

     ward 
(3) Reduce anti-social behaviour associated with young  

     people in Woodside ward 
(4) Tackle the reported and perceived issues of crime    

      and anti-social behaviour in our parks. 

(1) Support older people, vulnerable adults and carers   
(2) Increase the usage of our parks by increasing the  

     amount and diversity of park based activities. 
 

(1) Improve services and opportunities for the children     
     and young people living in our neighbourhoods. 
(2) Address the issues relating to population churn and    
      private and rented accommodation and the impact 
      this has on the wider community. 
 

What we 
have 
achieved 
so far 

(1) Daily high visibility patrols at Bowes Park station and  

     Bounds Green tube between 5 – 7pm. 
(2) Alcohol free zones in our area that are enforced by 

the 
     police and enforcement officers. 
 (3) Woodside SNT involved in the Wood Green Youth  

     Club – building positive relationships with young  
     people. 
 (4) Safer Neighbourhood Teams patrolling parks and  

     taking part in park based activities. 

(2) Delivered activities in our parks for all ages  
(2) Well London worked with Noel Park Children’s Centre 

to deliver a summer programme in Russell Park in 2008. 
(2) Supported a variety of community events in our parks 

in 2008. 
  

(1) Youth clubs – a permanent one in White Hart Lane  

      and youth programmes in Noel Park and Bounds  
     Green. 
(1) A Summer University in 2009 offering activities and  

     opportunities for young people in the holiday period. 
(1) Well London has appointed a young resident from The  

    Sandlings to be involved in its youth programme. 
 
 

What we 
plan to do 
next  

(1) We will run weekly operations until May 09. 
(1) We will continue screen arch operations at   Bounds  

     Green Tube. 
(2) We will investigate ways to ‘design out’ street  

     drinking. 
(3) We will organise a youth involvement day at White  

     Hart Lane Sports Centre in June 2009. 
 (4)We will implement Park Force to provide a  

     community police presence in our parks from Apr 09. 

(2) We will develop a second Well London summer  

     programme of activities in Russell Park in 2009. 
(2) We will continue to support community events in all    

     our parks in 2009 – seeking involvement from all parts 
     of our communities. 
(2) We will deliver a holiday time programme of park    

     based activities through Recreation Services in 2009. 
(2) We will deliver at least 1 environmental activity in  

      each of our parks with our  partners.  

(1) We will realign the Children’s Centres in our areas    

     with a local primary school to provide a 0-19 years   
     service that reflects the needs of the local community  
     by April 2010. 
(2) We will support advisory groups such as the  

     Myddleton Road Strategy Group giving local residents 
     and businesses to get involved in local decision  
     making. 
  

Some of 
our targets 

(1) A reduction in reported crime at Bounds Green tube   

     and Bowes Park station up to May 2009. 
(2) A reduction in the number of street drinkers and cases 

      of drink being removed from people in public by May  
     2009. 
(3)  A reduction in the reported youth crime and anti- 

      social behaviour by May 2009. 
(4) A reduction in the reported incidents of crime and anti 

social behaviour in parks. 

(2) To have 200 local residents taking part in the Well  

      London summer programme in 2009. 
(2) To support at least 1 community event in each of our  

      parks throughout 2009. 
(2) To increase the number of local residents taking part 

      in Recreation Service’s activities in our area in 2009. 
(2) To enable regular youth football training to take place 

      at White Hart Lane Recreation Ground. 
 

(1) Noel Park and Woodside Children’s Centres will be     

     aligned with a  local primary school in April 2009. 
(1) We will organise an Area Assembly to explore schools  

      being at the heart of our communities in March 2009. 
 (2) Learning from these groups’ work will be written up  

     and shared with colleagues in other areas of Haringey. 
(2) Regular meetings of the groups will be held and  

    action plans tracking their work completed and shared. 
 

 

 


